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Dear Lyles-Crouch Families
In the final edition of the LCTA Distance Learning Newsletter for 2019-2020 school year, we will highlight timely resources to address social injustice with your children and supporting students with the end of the school year and transition to summer.  At the end of every school year, it is important to support students and focus on healthy transitions.  At the end of this school year, it is as important as ever to reflect on the school year and celebrate!  This newsletter aims to highlight some important and valuable resources that have been shared by ACPS as well as suggested activities that you may choose.  Have a safe and healthy summer!
Addressing Racial And Social Injustice with Children

Educational leaders across our city and state have made public statements that our schools are committed to ending racial injustice.  On June 2nd, Dr. Hutchings replaced his regular recorded update with a message to express that we all play a vital role in eliminating racial inequities.  If you missed this update, please take about 10 minutes to hear from him here.

It is clear that Alexandria City Public Schools is committed to addressing racial inequities and supporting all students.  We believe that diversity is a strength and that

Reflecting and Celebrating the School Year

While it will look different this year, teachers will offer opportunities for students to reflect on and celebrate the year.  Here are some additional ideas and ways to support children with this transition.

Acknowledge and celebrate the last day of school.  On the last day of school, do you take a last day of school picture or have a special meal?  With some creativity, many last day of school traditions can still happen.  If you do not have any family traditions have your child draw or take a picture showing their last day of school. Your child may also want to write a note or draw a picture for their teacher this year.  

· Show your pride rising 6th graders!  If your child is being promoted to 6th grade, be sure to attend the Virtual Promotion Ceremony on Wednesday, June 17th and show your LCTA pride by displaying the window decal that was sent to your home.

· Plan for summer fun. Many camps and travel plans have changed for this summer, but there is still fun to be had!  Think about your family’s favorite summer traditions and how you can creatively, and safely, enjoy some of those pastimes.
	all children can succeed.  Please use these resources to have the important, and often difficult conversations, that will lead to positive changes in our community.

Common Sense Media offered a conversation titled “Helping Kids Process Violence, Trauma, and Race in a World of Nonstop News.”  You can view the full recording here and read the a few highlights below.
·   Dr. Nathan Chomilo shared that some studies show children recognize racial differences as early as 6-9 months of age and have the ability to discuss race starting at 3.  He also recommends communicating concrete information and utilizing books to begin conversations about similarities and differences.  School aged children are able to understand and discuss unfairness.
·   Allison Briscoe-Smith, PhD encourages families to have proactive conversations, including conversations about fairness, as well as reactive conversations after publicized or traumatic events.  
· See the full list of resources about race and racism from Common Sense Media here.

You may also consider looking up the following children’s book titles on YouTube or checking them out from our local libraries:
· Strictly No Elephants by Lisa Mantchev and Taeeun Yoo
· Sit In: How Four Friends Stood Up By Sitting Down by Andrea Davis Pinkney, Illustrated by Brian Pinkney
· Something Happened in Our Town: A Child’s Story About Racial Injustice by Marianne Celano PhD, Marietta Collins PhD, Ann Hazzard PhD, and illustrated by Jennifer Zivoin
· Separate is Never Equal by Duncan Tonatiuh  
· The Day You Begin by Jacqueline Woodson
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· Set a summer schedule or routine.  When things are unpredictable, children greatly benefit from structure and routines.  A summer routine does not need to match the school year, and should allow for flexibility and fun!   If you participate in the ACPS summer learning opportunities, you not only help your child academically, but also provide some structure.  You can learn more about ACPS Summer Learning here on the ACPS=AT-HOME website.
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Try this free printable from Big Life Journal to give your child the opportunity to reflect on the school year.
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Additional Resources
Visit ACPS—AT-HOME for all the resources and information you need in one spot! https://www.acps.k12.va.us/acps-at-home
	[image: Food Access ] 
During the Emergency Closure of Schools due to COVID-19
ACPS is providing breakfast and lunch meals for any ACPS student on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Update: the hours have changed to 9 a.m. and 12 p.m. at locations including:
Jefferson-Houston PreK-8 IB School
1501 Cameron Street, Alexandria, VA 22314
Grab-and-Go Meal Locations
ACPS has multiple “grab and go” meal locations for any ACPS student or child over the age of 2 to pick up breakfast and lunch.
The sites include:   
Old Towne West Apartments (parking lot) at 500 South Alfred Street, Alexandria, VA 22314
11:20 to 11:50 a.m. Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays 
For a full list of sites, visit: https://www.acps.k12.va.us/schoolclosurefood
Other Food Resources in the City of Alexandria
For food pantry locations and schedules in Alexandria, visit www.hungerfreealexandria.com or call 703-662-1067. 
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If there is a crisis or emergency during the time of the closure, students and families can access the supports below:
· Crisis Text and Crisis Link: 
· Text: CONNECT to 85511
· Call: 703-527-4077
· Alexandria Safe Place
· Alexandria City 24-Hour Emergency Mental Health Services
· Alexandria City Health Department and AHD Contacts
· Inova Alexandria Hospital (ER)Contact us:

Sarah Bustard, School Counselor
Sarah.bustard@acps.k12.va.us

Dr. Rebecca Marcus, School Psychologist
Rebecca.marcus@acps.k12.va.us

Beverly Woolard, School Social Worker
bwoolard@acps.k12.va.us 

Request support using our check in form here.
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MENTAL HEALTH SUPPORT

School counselors, nurses, psychologists, and social workers are
available throughout the closure via voicemail and email

M-F 8:30 am - 3:30 pm
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